
 

Excellence in Academics, Athletics, and the Arts 

 

 
 

    
         

  

 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian: 
 
This letter is directed to parents who have been contacted by their son or daughter via text message or cell 
phone to pick them up from school because they are sick.  Parents need to be aware that our school nurse 
is charged with making the determination, once a student is at school, if they are too ill to remain at school.  
If the nurse makes that determination, the absence is considered excused. 
 
Students going home ill who have not first gone to the nurse for the nurse’s determination that they need to 
go home, will be considered having an unexcused absence. 
 
We thank you for your understanding and we urge you to please counsel your son or daughter for the future. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Michael W. Vinella, Ph.D. 
Principal 
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